NOAA Safety Council Meeting

July 10, 2007

1:00pm – 3:00pm

SSMC-4, Room 11153
Attendees:  Bill Broglie (Chair) John Pierson, Tom Altvater, Bruce Zaczynski, Bernie Denno, Jon Randle, Janet Williams, Bonita Tyler (SECO); Rick Brown (NMFS), 
Paul Pegnato, Stan Chan (NESDIS); Gary Matlock, Jean Durosko (NOS); John McNulty, Olga Kebis, Kevin Murray (NWS); Paul Parson (NMAO); Sharon Schroeder (OAR)
Speakers:  Carla Slaughter, Diane Price (DOL/OSHA)
Items Discussed:  (Old Business)

1. Pier Fire Update

Informational:
2. OSHA Brief (VPP) 
· Carla Slaughter
· Diane Price

VPP Benefits (http://www.osha.gov) OSHA is holding a VPP Workshop 
August 27-30, 2007.
Action Items:

· Chair directed SECO to work with the ECS Committee to form a small group 
            to study VPP in more detail.

· This study should be completed within 8 weeks.
· The study group should get with OSHA to get more information.
· The study group should contact other federal agencies to understand their VPP efforts, and the benefits/costs of site level versus corporate level VPP.
· SECO should provide the findings to a special council meeting in approximately 8 weeks.
3. FY08 Ideas (list discussed)

4. Quarterly DAA update (Pending)
5. Small Boat (Status of NAO) Clarify policy – The Chairperson requested that  the Labor Relations obligation be fulfilled with the policy.  Comments are due back to Lt. G. Mark Miller and Paul Parsons on Small Boat Policy by August 10, 2007.
6. Environmental Alert #2007-0003

Discussion Items:

7. SECO Management Studies – Status was given

8. Line Office FY07 status briefings will be done electronically.
9. FY08 Safety and Environmental Compliance Action Plan Discussed – Comments on FY08 Safety and Environmental Compliance Action Plan are due to SECO (John Pierson) by July 17, 2007.

10. LO’s FY08 Safety and Environmental Compliance Action Plans will be due by mid-September 2007 (date of September 18th has been suggested).
11. NIIP Changes discussed – 90 day time to complete investigation and Class B investigation requirements.  SECO was requested to discuss the Class B training in more detail with NOS and submit a consensus, if possible for Council consideration.
The next (in person) meeting will be a special meeting to discuss VPP (scheduled for September 18, 2007), before the next scheduled NOAA Safety Council Meeting on Tuesday, October 9, 2007, 1:00 – 3:00pm, SSMC-4, Room 11153.
